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President Bob Davis called the meeting to order.  Board members attending: Bob Davis, Peggy Jones, Jose Antonio Contreras, Carol Calentine, Linda Bruno, Dave Elder, Don Hilbert and Gail Johnson. Travis Franke attended a portion of the meeting. Helen Griffith was present for part of the meeting to make a report. 

Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of July 12, 2012 were approved with corrections.

Treasurer’s Report.  Bob Teweles gave the treasurer’s report as said all of the accounts have good balances.  There were additional donations to the GCCG account and income and expenses from the JMG Instructor Class.  Class 24’s account is closed out and the class broke even.   Bob Teweles provided the Treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Guadalupe County Fair.  Helen Griffith gave a report on the county fair and distributed a written report which is attached hereto.  She said that issues over the layout of the space have been resolved as much as possible and that the 4H dessert display space, which will be immediately adjacent to the GCMG space, will be available for the GCMG presentations which will relieve most of the conflicts over space.  She said a screen and PowerPoint will be available to speakers.  Helen said that the board needs to consider what will be done with the proceeds from the Fair.  After a discussion, Bob D asked Helen to prepare a recommendation to the board.  Helen reported that Matt will be making a portable potting table and has said that he will give it to the GCMG after the Fair.  Also, the program manager from KWED would like for Bob Grafe to broadcast live at the Fair and they are working with sponsors to raise the $100 appearance fee.  Helen said that the number of volunteers for the event has been lowered because one of the comments from last year was that there were more people scheduled than were needed.  She said that Dale has requested 15 volunteers for the horticultural check in but she doesn’t think there will be that many needed.  
Planning Meeting Report.  Gail Johnson said the planning meetings have concluded for the time being and that the next step is for her and Jose’ to draft the recommended policies for the interest groups and to hold the first interest group meeting in January on a Saturday morning. 
Policies.   Bob D said that he would like to follow up on completing the policies and procedure manual and he would like to delegate writing the policies.  There was a lengthy discussion about the problems associated with changing policies which now require notice to the membership and a vote at a members meeting no matter how minor the change.  The matter was tabled.

Member Meeting Location.  Jose’ reported that he had and his team had looked at various other locations for member meetings including the Justice Center, local churches, the McQueeney Lions Club and TLU.  No satisfactory place has been identified that would agree to host the meetings.  Don reported that he had discussed the matter with the Big Red Barn and that they are amenable to the idea and that it would likely cost $50 to hold the meetings there to help the Big Red Barn pay for such overhead as electricity.  Jose’ said that a problem with finding a location is that the meetings are at night and that in many cases, that requires that a staff member at the facility be present to open and close the building. 
Junior Master Gardeners.   Peggy reported that there were 12 paid students at the event and that they had received CLE for their participation.  She said that the team wants to do the program again but they think it was probably too long and that a one day program might be better.   
TMGA Meeting Report.  Gail reported on staff changes at Texas A&M that affect the GCMG and the Extension Service.  She said that as requested she had asked Jayla Fry if GCMG’s that complete certification requirements could have their certificates and pins when they complete requirements.  She said Jayla told her that it was too much trouble for the A&M staff to do that.  Gail said that she had also told Jayla that there is mounting concern among the GCMG’s about the high cost of specialist training.  The GCMG are concerned about expanding their teaching mission and want to encourage members to take training but the cost of training is very high.  Jayla said that it is unreasonable to expect local chapters and the Texas A&M staff to conduct specialists programs without making a reasonable profit.  

Dues and Recertification Requirement.  Jose said that he feels that the GCMG should evaluate the requirements for dues and recertification volunteer hours and education hours and determine if changes should be made.  He asked that the board appoint a task force to examine this issue.  Upon motion and seconded, it was

Resolved that a task force be formed to examine dues and volunteer hours and continuing education hours required for recertification as a Texas Master Gardener by the Guadalupe County Master Gardeners and that Jose Antonio Contreras will lead the task force.  

Announcement in Regards to Dues and Hours.    Linda said that last year the GCMG had changed the deadline for reporting of hours and payment of dues from November to October and she recommended that members be reminded about the change at the next member meeting.  Bob D asked Gail to include the announcement on the agenda at the next member meeting.  There was discussion about using an incentive to encourage member compliance. 

Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Gail said that she had received a copy of an email from Dale Odvody that indicated that he has made some kind of agreement with Juvenile Services to use youthful offenders to help maintain the garden.  She said that at first she had been very disturbed by this since Dale had apparently not discussed this with any members of the board and she has concerns about the potential problems associated with having youthful offenders at the garden and it also being used by children.  However, upon further reflection, a youthful offender program might be a great use for the garden. Travis said that the JMG program could be sued as a basis for youthful offender participation.   After a discussion, Linda said she would address this issue with the GCCG team at the next meeting.  

Speakers Bureau.  Treva Hicks has found that Bexar County is developing a speakers training programming for their members and she has been in touch with the Bexar County MG, Jack Downey, who is developing the program.  Mr. Downey was very receptive to her and said that he would work with her on a program to Guadalupe County.  Several members commented about the excellent job Treva is doing with the Speakers Bureau
Web Site.  Peggy congratulated Carol on her work on the website and said that she hoped everyone had taken a look at the website recently.
Class 24.  Jose’ reported that 23 people have signed up for the class
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
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